Draft Minutes of Southwark Cyclists

meeting July 18th 2018

Apologies: Mary Manning, Jane Dent, Eleanor Orr, Ralph Smyth, Werner Wiethege, Jeremy Leach.

Present: Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Sally Eva (sec), Bruce Lynn, Gareth Evans, Liz Eden, Hugh Bolton (treasurer)

Minutes of the last meeting agreed. Matters arising: constructor's challenge: to be sponsored by McGee, with 15 teams. Velodrome not clear on timing and not invoiced. CC to take place at Herne Hill Velodrome on Sept 7th. SC welcome to watch and enter a free team of 4. Other teams will pay £120 to take part, training in the morning and competition cycling with prizes in the afternoon. Each team has to include two new cyclists. Teams "have to be interested in cycle safety and working with the construction industry"

Speedwatch: Bob doing a lot of these. Action to put forthcoming Speedwatch events on the website (sally)
Bike Week Breakfast: a big success: we gave away £200 coffee and croissants. Went a few pounds over deposit but Crol owners v pleased and wrote it off (Bruce)

Website update: website appearing to be slow when logged in. Not slow for visitors. Probs with updating weather and events being looked into. Preparations underway for new front page (Gareth)

1 Freecycle: message from Werner read to group. He has taken leader training; most marshals have taken or booked marshal training; Sarah as permanent backmarker; agreed the route and annotated and shared it online; 
five of us have ridden the route, analysed crossings and agreed how we handle them; located bike shops along the route in case of difficult
mechanicals;- scheduled another recce for next Saturday (11:00, 21 Jul) when traffic should be similar and adjust our plans if necessary

Things left to do: figure out how to integrate any spontaneous marshals; details of the merger with Burgess Park; writing up briefing notes for the marshals; possibly a route check early on the 28th, esp. to look for
any sudden roadwork and closures and to find out what's happening
around Southwark Bridge. Message followed by vote of thanks to Werner for his hard work and admirable organisational skills.
2) Dunwich Dynamo: 1035 bookings, now sold out, just swaps available. Andy was going up with his wife, Bob, Chris and possibly a mate. Probably enough people. Francis had been planning to go up offered his B&B to anyone who was going. Francis hoping to help with the unload. Action Bruce appealing for volunteers. Also needing marshals to shepherd the lorries and coaches in. 
3) New transport chair, Richard Livingstone the fourth CSG chair. Still in learning mode but doesn't own a car. Had agreed to be cycled round the borough to see life from cyclists' POV. Action: Andy to take up question of LIP with Ralph. To organise cycling rides with Cllr Livingstone
4) Camberwell Grove: monitoring by Southwark Greens showing Nox at legal limits with bridge shut. Southwark not proposing to monitor. Action: group to ask council what facilities it can call upon to monitor air pollution in high risk but temporary locations such as Camberwell Grove and to do so both before and after the railway bridge re-opens. 
5) Donnachadhy of Stop Killing Cyclists asking us to endorse October 13th’s National Funeral for the Unknown Cyclist - 1st Pedal on Parliament. This means we back the protest and agree to inform members about it and encourage them to attend.  The two key demands are  1/ £3 billion/year for national protected cycle network  and 2./ Reversal of fuel duty cuts for toxic diesel / petrol. Proposed by Jane Dent, seconded Sally Agreed. Action: Sally to pass our endorsement on to Stop Killing Cyclists
6) Harper Road consultation: width restrictions may have reduced HGVs but amount of motor traffic still too high for HR to be part of the Southwark Spine joining Q7 at Falmouth Road. Av daily volumes 5-6000 vehicles pd is too many. Needs to be filtered to be a credible quietway route with a plan to stop traffic displacing into neighbouring roads. Action: Pete to follow this up
7) Canada Water Masterplan: deadline for responses -- july 20th not realistic. Plan won't go to committee until December. Action: Bruce to establish more realistic deadline (this was agreed by council to be August 31st)
8) Baffling delays to Tanner St, Leathermarket St, and other bits of Q14. Action: Bruce to pursue. 
AOB

counts showed record numbers using Q1. On website and tweeted. Very pleasing. 

condolences sent to family of Antonio Marchesini who was killed on Q1 in Deptford on June 3rd. Seems to have been a purposeful attack. Police seeking witnesses. 
Paul Lowe, a long standing member of this group and founder of Cyclinginstructor.com had died suddenly. Date of funeral unknown. Group to send flowers or donations. 
Group has F/B page and group. Neither being updated. Twitter automatically re-posts to the page but group dormant since April. Idea to keep our presence alive with as little effort as possible. Action: Gareth to set up automatic updating. Andy to send him links. 
Camberwell Green: very poor quality infrastructure response to death of cyclist. Simon Munk wishing to protest on our behalf. Action: group had done what they could and been ignored. Simon to be encouraged to protest with warning that failure to act would lead to further accidents. 
Agreed to hold no meeting in August. 
Megan Sharkey doing Action Research project on Lambeth and Southwark Cyclists. Action Research describes itself as "primarily value-laden, with researchers being morally committed and seeing themselves as a participant". She would join us as a potential campaigner. Agreed: to ask her to speak at September meeting. 
Liz not finding the time for consultation watch. Action: Sally to ask for volunteer on Google group.  First step to get the Wiki working. Liz and Gareth to concentrate on this. Liz to send copy of current database. 
meeting closed about 7.45pm
Next meeting September 12th 6.30pm 42 Grosvenor Park SE5 0NH

